

August 30, 1982

Dear Clarence & Ruth:

I decided that I had better get a note off to you so that you will know our tentative plans. We will be leaving here either the 10th or 11th of September, and should be able to drive it in 3 or 3½ days, so we should arrive at Harry's on Tuesday, the 14th. We will probably only stay a day or so there, and then drive up North. Mary has a place to live, but she has to find her around abit. If Wayne is going to be home we hoped that maybe we could drive up there on Saturday, and spend a few hours with them, and then we have reservations to fly back on Sunday noon, the 19th. Do you think we will be able to follow that schedule? I hope so. I can't tell you exactly when we will arrive at your place, but you can look for us somewhere in that area.

Regarding your plans to travel here, you can come during the last two weeks of September, or the last two weeks of October, or even up into November. The weather should be good, except for possible rain, all through November. We have plans to go to the Smokey mountains, the second weekend of October, but then should be free the rest of the fall. You work out whatever is best for you.

This past weekend we drove 1400 miles up to Michigan, pulling a trailer, to get Mary's things. It was a long trip, but all went well, and it is a good job done.

Take care and we will see you soon. Our phone number is 901-772-4677, if you should need to call us.

*Lauraine*